
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 
April 21, 2014 

Gaylen & Susan Langer – Beldenville, WI 
 

Members Present: Jerry Johnson, Tina Huppert, Ken Majeski, Larry Johnson, Sharolyn  Johnson,  Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen,  
Kurt, Cindy & Kyle Sundquist, Ken & June Books, Sheldon Huppert, Jerry Punches, Dick Wall, Ron & Jeanette Gutting, 
Ruth & Jeff Esanbock 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Larry Johnson at 6:30 p.m.  
 
Secretary's Report for March was read and distributed by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen.   Motion to approve the Secretary’s 
Report by Tina Huppert, second by Jerry Johnson.  Motion passed. 
 
Treasurer's Report was given by Tina Huppert.  The Pierce County ATV Club sold 78 tickets for the Moose Lodge 
Fundraiser Breakfast, and our share was $361.14. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by Sharolyn Johnson, 
second by Jerry Johnson.  Motion passed. 
 
Discussion took place regarding signage currently in place for towns. Some signs were removed from the Town of 
Ellsworth at their request as there would be less signs to mow around and those signs were used to begin signing 
Hartland. Motion by Tina Huppert, second by Jerry Johnson, to contact other towns regarding signage to see what they 
want so ATV signs can be recycled. 
 
President Larry Johnson reported the Pierce County Board of Supervisor's  amended the Park Ordinance to make ATV 
route on County P from 50th Street to 250th Avenue (70 Street). The Pierce County ATV club will be responsible for the 
bill for signing. 
 
President Larry Johnson reported that Hartland passed the ATV Ordinance on the first reading. Sheldon Huppert 
reported that Chad Westfield will open his land to ATV use parallel to County V, so we can cross County V and travel 
down 620th Street .  
 
The Pierce County ATV maps are being worked on yet. Will need to add the Town of Hartland roads and the route on 
CTH P to 250th Avenue. There was also a delay because Jill Sears had a death in the family. 
 
President Larry Johnson was asked by the St. Croix County ATV Club if the Pierce County ATV Club would help with 
parking at the St. Croix County Fair in Glenwood City if they need help. We will wait for more details from them. 
 
Galen Langer made a request asking Pierce County to open ATV Route on N from 610 Street to Lawton. 
The next meeting will be on May 19, 2014 at 6:00 p.m. at the Longbranch in Elmwood. 
 
Jerry Punches reported there will be an ATV Trail Ride from Ellsworth to Iron River, leaving on Wednesday, May 21st and 
returning on Sunday May 25th. The first night will be spent in Shell Lake. For more information contact Jerry at 715-781-
3815. 
 
Tina Huppert thanked Gaylen and Susan Langer for hosting the potluck and meeting. 
Motion by Sharolyn Johnson, second by Gaylen Langer, to adjourn at 7:10 p.m.  Motion passed. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen, Secretary 
 


